Officer responsible	Author
Waste Manager	Dennis Morgan
Corporate Plan Output: Regional Landfill	

The purpose of this report is to advise of the progress of Transwaste Canterbury Ltd/Canterbury Waste Services Ltd on the process for the selection of preferred sites in Canterbury for the landfill operation.

The Subcommittee has previously been advised that a decision could be expected in October 1999. Transwaste Canterbury Ltd has now advised that the timetable has been accelerated as it becomes clearer from the investigations being undertaken which sites are the "preferred sites". The next meeting of the Subcommittee is scheduled for 20 July 1999 but in view of the advice received from Transwaste Canterbury Ltd Subcommittee members are asked to pencil in the next meeting for 9 August 1999.

A presentation will be made to the Subcommittee by Transwaste Canterbury Ltd and Canterbury Waste Services Ltd.

## Chairman's

**Recommendation:** 

That the Subcommittee members pencil in 9 August 1999 for the next meeting of the Subcommittee which will include a presentation on the investigation into preferred sites.